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Dear Families  and friends in Christ,  

Greetings  from  Musekee, Northern Thailand,   Our God is a Living God who 

always watching over and meeting all our daily need. Praise be to God in the 

Highest. 

We are so Thankful to God for all of you  who  always pray for us and meeting 

whatever needed in our daily  ministry  for the children and who are in need. 

You are so precious to God and to us. Though we have nothing to give you in 

return of what you have done for us, praying that the Lord will surely bless you 

and keep you, giving you peace and joy in your lives.  

Relax in His sovereignty, remembering that He goes before you, as well as with 

you, into each day. Fear no evil, for He can bring good out of every situation 

you will ever encounter. 

Relax in the knowledge that the One who controls your life is totally 

trustworthy. Come to Him with confident expectation. There is nothing you 

need that He cannot provide.  

 Health:  

We continue to thank God for He always listen your prayer, WE are in His hand 

and protected us from all the diseases, We are all healthy including all the 

children.  



 The activities of the Children and staffs of HRDC,  

On 2 April 2023 – Youth group from different 

churches came together at Ban Mai Phatana 

Church to learn about the word of God as well 

as the Karen cultures. Some of our children 

joined the gathering It is important for the 

Karen young people to know WHO THEY ARE?  

And know God 

On 15 April 2023,  whole of Thailand celebrated their New Year called Songkran, 

some of our kids enjoyed going out with water to  join their celebration on   

throwing water to  each other’s.  

On 22 April 2023,  We had 

camp joy  for  the senior 

students who studies in the 

colleges in the city,  70  

students able to joined the 

camp joy  - worshipping God 

together and learning about 

the Word of God, Some of our 

formers students who have already 

completed their universities and 

have job at school and Hospital  

were able to come and help to 

encourage the younger college 

students and giving  interesting and 

good advise for them.  



On same day on 22 April we 

are giving out the scholarship 

and giving special scholarship 

for the students who are  

scoring good grade in their 

studies.  

 

 

 

 

 

On 25 April one of our Students who 

just graduated from 12 grade and 

going for further study, her parents 

invited church member to join their  

Thank Giving at home. They are so 

thankful to God  for What God has 

done for their family. 

 

 

 

In the month of April we have 

some  children who have no 

proper family or home to go back 

during their holiday. They are 

living at the center, learning to work, 

memorizing Bible verses and study English.  

 

 Visitors and Visiting : 



 Between 7-13 April 2023, We visited friends 

and family 

in Christ in 

Cambodia, 

We are so 

thankful to 

God for 

giving us 

chance for 

us to have a beautiful experiences learning 

from different missions in Cambodia. God has 

given us a young missionary Mr.Byron who drive us everywhere we need to go. 

We are so thankful to God and to him.  

On 29th April 2023  surprise visit  for one of 

our kids Sanboon ( Sanboon has been with us 

since he was 2 yrs old, now he is  14   yrs old, 

his mother brought him along with his 

younger  brother Tanachai   who is also now 

12 yrs.) His  real father pay a surprise visit for 

him as a first time of meeting him.  He is so 

encouraged and happy to know that he has 

father. We are really thankful to God for 

accepting Sanboon as his own son.  

On 30 April 2023 Sunday, we visited 

Dong Sam Muen School to get more 

pictures for building the 

Kindergarten building at school.  

On the same day on 30th.April we 

also attended Church at Dong Sam 

Muen to encouraged the few 

Christian at their village. They are so 

excited and happy to welcome us.   

  Communities : 



On 2 April 2023 joined the Village meeting at Ban Mai Phatana, talking about 

the celebration of Easter and  some others church and village development 

programme and plan for the future.  

On 6 April 2023, The Musekee Resources Foundation hold a committee 

meeting at the center, discussing many projects and work to be done  for the 

following years.  

 Kaw Thoo Lei News  :   

The karen people from the Karen States, (Kaw Thoo Lei) continue to flee from 

Myamar for their lives, because the Burmese military coup continue to  chase 

them and burn their houses in the villages, they need to run  away from their 

home. Everyone want to be in a safe place, now   many  families with their 

children are  living in the forest at the border.  

Now we have already work out for the children from Mu Aye Pu to have 

excursion in Thailand, hoping that the Lord will make it happen and provide 

whatever needed for this very special chance for them to learn and build 

relationship with their own karen people in Thailand.  The excursion will be 

held in between May 21-30 2023 

Former Student :  

Former students who has successful life came to join our camp joy to 

encourage the students. 

Mr. Athit who run his own 

Business – Karen Native 

Elephant Tour,  

Ms. Kaewkan who work as a 

Nurse at Ban-Chan 

Chaloemprakiat Hospital  

Ms.Wanida who works as a teacher at Ban Huayal  Govnt school  

Mr. Prathip who works as a Youth Evangelist Trainer in Thailand Karen Baptist 

Convent 

Next plan :  



1. At Ratburi children already did the interview to come to Musekee center 

for their further study.  

2. Excursion for the children- will organized in the month of May.  

3. Camp Joy for the College students was already done in April for college 

students and will organized for the junior kids in the month of May.  

Yearly plan  :  Plan belongs to man, but the answer come from God.  

1. Visiting Churches in the surrounding area. 

2. Arrange meeting the Children and their parents and take advantage to 

share the Gospel.  

3. Accept the needy children at the HRDC center to stay for their education. 

4. Continue to do the regular projects. 

Need  : 

1. More sponsor for kids school and college fund 

2. Financial support for building, maintenance and sustaining project 

3. Support for Evangelist, widow program, Sport and Music competition 

Future Projects: 

1. Support children at the border of Thai and Myamar/introduce Thai Education in the 

Karen school for they can have a better chance to continue their study in Thailand 

and work in the future.  

2. Build fencing all around the HRDC Musekee 

3. Build more water Tank 

4. Solar panel system for the HRDC and in the surrounding school in Musekee area.  

5. Concrete Pathway at HRDC 

6. Complete  Maedet Hostel as soon as possible  

7. Organize the Music and sport competition for the youth. 

Prayer Request : 

1.Pray for kids, staffs and sponsors for HRDC 

2. Pray for Maedet Ministry – more people will come to Jesus - 

3. Pray for  Hmong children and widow at Dong Sam Muen Village. 

4. Pray for  children  education at the Border of Thai and Myamar  

With you  prayer and financial support , many children lives have changed and their dream 

become true. They are so thankful for your support.  



We would like to express our Heartiest Thank from the bottom of our heart for your 

faithfulness to support us, never giving up to do What God assign you to do on this earth.  

Let us continue to praise God for giving us chance to work for Him.  

There is nothing to hard  for the Lord, Thankful to God for extending our lives to work for 

Him in helping others who are in need of help and giving hope to the people  who are 

hopeless. 

WE ARE IN HIS HAND BUT HIS WORK IS IN OUR HAND.   

May God bless you all  

Zothansiami Ralte  

 

 


